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Dear Ms. Keyes, 

  

The Board of the Friends of A1A would like to express their concern for 

the planned demolition of Magic Beach in the Vilano Town Center. 

This community is a designated Florida Main Street, a Waterfronts 

Florida Community, a Florida Trail Town, a Community 

Redevelopment area and has gained multiple accolades for its 

redevelopment efforts with the latest historic inventory recommending 

several contributing properties as eligible to become an NRHP district.  

Excerpts from the GAI Historic Survey are below. 

 

GAI architectural historians documented a total of 321 resources. Of 

these resources, 168 were newly recorded and 153 were previously 

recorded. Of the surveyed resources, five are recommended 

individually eligible under Criterion A, Criterion B, or Criterion C 

(SJ03092, SJ03811, SJ03901, SJ03939, and SJ04962).  

 

Additionally, 43 resources are recommended as contributing to a 

potential NRHP-eligible historic district located in Vilano Beach. 

SJ03939 is both recommended contributing to the historic district and 

individually NRHP eligible. Of the previously-recorded surveyed 

resources, 57 are demolished. The remaining 217 resources are 

recommended not eligible for the NRHP due to a lack of significance 

or integrity. 

 

We strongly urge you to consider the historical value of Vilano Beach 

as a whole comprised of the sum of its parts, which includes the 

Magic Beach Motel.  As we watch history demolished across the state 

of Florida, St. Johns County has an opportunity to remain a national 

leader for historic preservation.  

 

 

Best regards, 

Danielle Anderson  
Danielle Anderson 

Byway Program Administrator, Friends of A1A 
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